
These are the minutes from the April 12, 2022 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present 
were Mr. John Dougherty - Chairman, Ms. Diane Sawin - Board Member, Ms. Kathleen 
Dauphinais - Board Member, and Mr. William Barrett - Asst. Health Agent, Ms. Ann lee -
CDMI Director, Mr. Neil Merritt- Water Superintendent, Jon Ruseni - Gray's Place 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty motioned to open the meeting at 4:37 p.m. 

Neil Merritt, Water Superintendent- Mr. Merritt updated the Board regarding Hanover's 
water. Mr. Merritt explained PF A's and their potential effects. Mr. Merritt also advised the 
Board that Mass.gov has a section regarding PF A's and that the Board members or residents can 
consult this section of Mass.gov for further information regarding PF A's in water. 

Well Applications: 

570 Circuit Street- irrigation - approved as submitted 

Septic Plans: 

Lot 1 and Lot 2 Gray's Place (Off Old Town Way) - JK. Holmgren Engineering - Latest Rev. 
1/19/2022- Ms. Sawin motioned to Deny the application for Lot 2 on Gray's Place without 
prejudice, Ms. Dauphinais second. 

5 Old Bridge Road - Grady Consulting - 4/4/2022 - Approved as submitted 

200 Briarwood Drive - Stenbeck & Taylor, Inc. - 3/30/2022 - Approved as submitted 

310 Center Street - McGlone Enterprises Inc. - 3/22/2022 - Approved as submitted 

7 Trailside Lane - Grady Consulting - 2/28/2022 - Approved as submitted 

Meeting Minutes: 

1/25/22 - Ms. Dauphinais motioned to approve the minutes from 1/25/2022, Ms. Sawin second. 

3/1/22 - Ms. Dauphinais motioned to approve the minutes from 3/1/2022, Ms. Sawin second. 

3/22/22 - Ms. Dauphinais motioned to approve the minutes from 3/22/2022, Ms. Sawin second. 

Ms. Dauphinais moved to adjourn, Ms. Sawin second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned 
at 5:32 p.m. 


